Mountain Top Board Meeting Minutes
September 23, 2017

Present: Stacey Posey, Jessy Hill, Tami Mason, Keri Hill, Bryan Evans, Jason Boston, Meghan Arnold, and Terri Dalrymple

The meeting was called to order with Keri opening up in prayer.
The minutes were read, Meghan made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Stacey second the motion and all
approved.

Treasures Report:

Beginning Balance $5789.98 (after $1349 food was purchased for Sept. flight)
Deposit $4968

Paid Truett $3265

Ending Balance $7403

Communication: No Report

Clergy: Even though there were only three on team, all three did a great job interacting with the caterpillars.
There are a few women interested in serving as clergy. Meghan will talk to them about first coming to serve in the
kitchen before serving on team.

Prayer Chapel: Had a good weekend with no major issues.

Candlelight: All went well. The new candles worked great. Reverence was loud. We may need to speak up and ask that
the chatter be saved until afterwards.

Big House: No Report:

Team Selection:

March 2018 TBD

Up for boys flights- Matt Shiplet, Ronnie Mulkey, Jeff Marr

Up for girls flights/journeys- Debbie Layton, Michelle Adams, Katerina Beck (Heather, is this correct)

We can begin using some Mtn. Ridge people on team and possible on rotation for Mtn. Top Chrysalis.

Transportation: Al's van broke down. Nathan brought his van, and Team carpooled to Candlelight.

Clowning: The new heart punches were great and the perfect size. The clowns used less makeup on the girls flight and it
went well. We need an adult for clown communion.

Meghan would like to pursue new music but not make a total change all at once.

Kitchen: All went well. Shellie Smith was here for the weekend, and wants to try and stay on as she has relatives here.
Pat purchased pans and pizza stands.

Registration: There were 9 caterpillars on September Flight.

At present time we have one application for Journeys.

Old Business: Journey’s 1 will use the old format in Nov.

New Business: On the girls flight in September, on Sunday afternoon, Shellie Smith entered the conference room while
the girls were on a short break. We need to make sure that no one but Cats and Team are in the conference room.



Also, it was noticed by a few people that a female servant in the cafeteria was inappropriately dressed. She was wearing
a tank tops on Friday and Sunday, with young boys serving on the flight.
It was suggested that we send a mass email out to community covering:

- Dress codes

- Leaving the campus to go to McDonalds

- No one but Cats and Team in the conference room

To discuss in Nov. Board Meeting:
Music Worship Team staying in hotel rather than bunks. Cost is cheaper to use the hotel, but Jason wants to leave as
many rooms as possible for community.

Stacey is updating all the Team Manuals.

Meghan is concerned about some of the youth not feeling welcome. Need to invite the youth to participate in the skits.

Supplies: All Talk Outlines are good at this time. Stacey has a printer/copier that worked great on the girls flight.
Set Up: No Report

Tear Down: No Report

Reunion/Hoots - Because the 13" is MLK weekend, it was suggested to move the reunion to the 20%" if possible.
Keri will lock in dates for 2018 flights/journeys.

Keri made a motion to adjourn meeting, Tami second and conference was adjourned.



